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Davis-Besse Nuclear Power Station (Ottawa) and Perry Nuclear Generation Station (Lake) 
are located in our respective counties. 

Provisions of HB15, as passed by the Ohio House would permit existing electric generation 
facilities to LOWER their Public Utility Personal property tax assessment rate from 25% to 
7%, if in the future they “converted or repowered” their production equipment (see lines 
5298-5301). 

The public service cost of having a nuclear facility located in a county is significant.  Police, 
Fire and EMS services are uniquely necessary for such large electric generation facilities. 

We are unaware what legally constitutes “converting or repowering” production 
equipment.  Potentially, new fuel rods (nuclear) or turbines (coal/gas) would qualify as 
being repowered. Regardless, HB15 provides a financial incentive for the facility owner to 
pursue a conversion or being repowered but does not guarantee an increase in energy 
production.  

While a repowered or converted facility may possess new advanced technology and may 
even mean aligning with modern safety and emission standards, the local cost to 
communities would remain the same and grow with inflation. These communities still must 
train their emergency management teams including local police and fire in case of 
emergency which is a cost that will not go away.  

Allowing an existing facility to lower its tax assessment rate, via it being converted or 
repowered, would cause a massive tax shift to other property owners, namely residential 
property owners.  County and school bond levies and fix-sum levies would still have to 
collect the intended amount.  If the county’s largest taxpayer (electric generating facility) 
had its assessment rate lower to 7%, all other property owners would have to pick up the 
difference between 25% and 7%. 

Before the passage of HB15, please be sure our communities and taxpayers are not 
unintentionally harmed by an electric generating facility’s ability to lower its tax 
assessment rate to 7%. 
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